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Governance, Risk and Best Value Committee 

Convener: Members: Contact: 

Councillor Kate Campbell 

 

 

Councillor Jule Bandel    

Councillor Marco Biagi 

Councillor Katrina Faccenda    

Councillor Stephen Jenkinson  

Councillor Adam McVey   

Councillor Claire Miller    

Councillor Joanna Mowat    

Councillor Jason Rust    

Councillor Edward Thornley    

Councillor Lewis Younie   

Jamie Macrae 

Committee Officer 

0131 553 8242 

 

Recent news Background/Contact 

Corporate Leadership Team Risk Report as at 28 November 

2022 - to request Business Bulletin updates on setting risk 

appetite; and that the Policy and Sustainability Committee 

would take this work forward. 

The City of Edinburgh Council’s Risk Appetite was last updated 

on 30 November 2021, at which time the risk appetite was 

increased, to take account of the significant challenges presented 

by the COVID pandemic and the Council’s limited ability to 

mitigate many of the contributing factors.  

One of the key principles of effective risk management is ensuring 

that it aligns with organisational objectives. As a result, following 

the approval of the new Business Plan for the Council it is 

important to reflect on what the City of Edinburgh Council’s 

prioritises in reviewing its risk appetite.   

A revised risk appetite paper is currently under development and 

will be submitted for consideration to the Policy and Sustainability 

Committee in May. As part of this process there will be the 

opportunity to take input from GRBV Members at a member 

session on risk management on 8 March 2023.   

First Line Governance and Assurance Model 

To agree that progress updates should be provided in each 

GRBV Committee Business Bulletin from November 

Chris Lawson 

Head of Health and 

Safety and (Interim) Risk, 

Legal and Assurance 

Division, Corporate 

Services Directorate 

Tel: 0131 529 7476 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Nick Smith 

Service Director: Legal 

and Assurance, 

mailto:jamie.macrae@edinburgh.gov.uk
https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s53494/8.3%20Corporate%20Leadership%20Team%20Risk%20Report%20as%20at%2028%20November%202022.pdf
https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s53494/8.3%20Corporate%20Leadership%20Team%20Risk%20Report%20as%20at%2028%20November%202022.pdf
https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s35898/8.2%20-%20First%20Line%20Governance%20and%20Assurance%20Model.pdf
mailto:chris.lawson@edinburgh.gov.uk
mailto:nick.smith@edinburgh.gov.uk
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onwards, including an update on the finalised structure and 

recruitment. 

A report providing this information will be presented to GRBV 

Committee on 2 May 2023. Recruitment within the Governance 

team has now been completed and staff are beginning to 

implement the business partnering approach with directorates. 

The report in May will outline the work that has been undertaken 

over the past few months and also how the approach links with 

other corporate governance initiatives.  

Best Value Report 

Agree that Implementation of BVAR recommendations will be 

reported to each meeting of GRBV under the Business 

Bulletin to monitor progress (tabular form acceptable) 

towards completion dates. A report is being presented to Policy 

and Sustainability Committee on 21 March 2023 which will be 

referred to GRBV Committee. The report will provide an update 

on the progress with the Best Value Assurance Review 

recommendations and outline future reporting arrangements.  

 

GRBV Outstanding Action - To request a Business Bulletin 

update on discussions with the Convener of the Transport 

and Environment Committee on setting up an Active Travel 

Board or forum. This will be considered by the Council in March 

2023. 

 

 

 

Edinburgh International Conference Centre - annual update for 

the year ending 31 December 2021 - referral report from the 

Housing, Homelessness and Fair Work Committee. To note 

the Convener would write to the Convener of the Housing, 

Homelessness and Fair Work Committee to ask for Business 

Bulletin updates on the progress of the hotel build project. 

Edinburgh International Conference Centre hotel – 

construction update 

Work is ongoing to deliver a new 349-bedroom hotel, the “Hyatt 

Centric Edinburgh Haymarket”, at Haymarket, Edinburgh. The 

hotel is being developed by the Qmile Group as part of the wider 

regeneration of the former goods yard. Upon completion, the 

hotel will be leased to the City of Edinburgh Council which will 

then sub-lease it to Edinburgh International Conference Centre 

Corporate Services 

Directorate 

Tel: 0131 529 4377 

 

 

 

 

Gavin King 

Head of Democracy, 
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Resilience, Legal and 
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Directorate 
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Gavin King 

Head of Democracy, 
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David Cooper 

Head of Development 
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Sustainable Development 

Division, Place 

Directorate 
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https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s53355/8.7%20EICC%20-%20referral%20to%20GRBV%20from%20HHFW.pdf
mailto:gavin.king@edinburgh.gov.uk
mailto:gavin.king@edinburgh.gov.uk
mailto:david.cooper@edinburgh.gov.uk
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Limited (EICC), which will operate the hotel under a franchise 

agreement with the hotel brand Hyatt.  

The principal contractor, Sir Robert McAlpine, commenced 

enabling works consisting of permanent piling and temporary 

contiguous piling in August 2022 with completion of that stage 

due in March 2023. The works are being tendered progressively 

(i.e., shell and envelope, bathroom pods, and fit out). The shell 

and envelope works will commence after completion of piling 

operations. Overall completion is currently programmed for 

November 2025, with the hotel opening several months later. 

The interests of the Council and EICC are being assured by 

Currie & Brown (project manager) and Sentinel (clerk of works) 

who are working closely with the Qmile Group, Sir Robert 

McAlpine, and other firms to ensure the hotel is delivered as 

specified. The costs of this oversight, and other pre-opening 

costs, are being met by EICC, the project is on time and on 

budget from a Council perspective. The construction programme 

may move out slightly, however we are not the developer and 

therefore do not carry construction risk. 

Internal Audit: Open and Overdue Internal Audit Actions – 

Performance Dashboard as at 5 December 2022 - To note that 

Place Directorate would provide a revised completion date 

and update for actions 10 and 11. RES1813 Issue 3.2 – 

Volume and Value of Concessionary Lets (Asset 

Management Strategy) – A revised completion date of end of 

June 2023 has now been provided against the outstanding action. 

Volume and value of concessionary lets data has been compiled 

and it is the intention to include this in the June portfolio update to 

Finance & Resources Committee.” 

Internal Audit Update Report: 1 September to 5 December 2022 

To note the SWIFT Application Technology Controls audit 

report would be referred to the Policy and Sustainability 

Committee; and to request that regular updates on this work 

are reported to the Committee. An up to date position will be 

reported to the Policy and Sustainability Committee on 21 March 

2023. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Graeme McGartland 

Head of Estates, 

Sustainable Development 

Division, Place 

Directorate 

Tel: 0131 529 5956  

 

 

Laura Calder 

Head of Internal Audit, 

Legal and Assurance 

Division, Corporate 

Services Directorate. 

Tel: 0131 469 3077 

 

 

 

https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s53491/8.1%20Internal%20Audit%20Open%20and%20Overdue%20Internal%20Audit%20Actions%20Performance%20Dashboard%20as%20at%205%20December%20.pdf
https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s53491/8.1%20Internal%20Audit%20Open%20and%20Overdue%20Internal%20Audit%20Actions%20Performance%20Dashboard%20as%20at%205%20December%20.pdf
https://democracy.edinburgh.gov.uk/documents/s53492/8.2%20Internal%20Audit%20Update%20Report%201%20September%20to%205%20December%202022.pdf
mailto:graeme.mcgartland@edinburgh.gov.u
mailto:laura.calder@edinburgh.gov.uk

